FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
As there is no delay in this contract please can you confirm who the chosen supplier is for Lot 1, Lot 2 and Lot 3.

The Council’s previous responses on this matter have stated that there was a delay awarding but that this had not been a delay of 6 months. 
The Council also confirmed that there are no costs to the taxpayer arising from this delay.

The Council have also previously explained that when the contracts are awarded, the information will be published.  All notices are published in accordance with the regulation therefore it will be on Find a Tender and Contracts Finder: 
Contracts Finder - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk).  

Find high value contracts in the public sector - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)
The information requested is therefore exempt as it is intended for future publication in line with Section 22 of the Act. 

The Council cannot publish a notice until all 3 contracts are agreed, they all fall under one procurement process, therefore, one notice will be issued when complete. 

The Council notes that you have submitted several similar requests concerning the same subject over the last 8 months. 
Please be advised that as per the Information Commissioner’s Office guidance on this matter, the Council may in future consider applying the provisions of Section 14 (2) of the Act (Repeated requests) to any future requests that are deemed to repeat any of these questions. 
This is because the Council has already answered these questions and nothing has changed since to vary its response and responding to these requests place a burden on the Council.

Please also note the Freedom of Information Act provides a right of access to information held by public authorities. 
It is not a route for people to complain about issues such as procurements undertaken. 

If that is your intent, in order to advise and assist you further as per the Councils duty under Section 16 of the Act, please direct any complaints you may have about such matters via the corporate complaints procedure, details of which can be accessed via:

Comments, compliments and complaints (leicester.gov.uk)  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
